

HENDON MOSQUE & ISLAMIC CENTRE

10a Montagu Road, Hendon, London, NW4 3ES

Telephone: 07500707799 • Hendon Mosque - Charity Reg: 289 834

Email: info@hendonmadrasah.co.uk • Web: http://www.hendonmadrasah.co.uk

Saturday Madrasah & Hifdh Class Parent Newsletter

Dear Parent/ Carer

Assalaamu Alaykum

16/12/2022 – 22nd Jumaadal-Oolaa 1444

CHILDRENs PARTY, AWARD CEREMONY & ASSEMBLY

- ❖ Children's celebration party and last day (No Bags): Saturday 17th Dec 2022
- ❖ Children will also be given an important assembly and we will also conduct our Annual Award Ceremony
- **❖** Madrasah will re-open on Saturday 7th January 2023

OUTSTANDING FEES (main Sat Office is at the school site. See address on letterhead)

FEES: Please check your bank accounts to ensure Standing Orders are set up to be paid on the 5th of every month and that monthly fees of £25 (Saturday Madrasah) and £50 (Hifdh Class) are being paid regularly. If you notice accidental non-payment, then please visit the office on Sat 7th or 14th January so we can resolve this. If you have underpaid previous fees, then please visit the office at the school site not Masjid or send payment with your child. Your Fees are considered a Sadaqah Jaariyah donation to the Masjid and the Masjid does not profit. It is an investment for your Aakhirah. Please save Madrasah the admin time of having to follow up unpaid fees.

CHILDREN'S CELEBRATION/PARTY (No Bags)

Saturday 17th is the annual children's party. We request all children to contribute towards this enjoyable day and joyous occasion by following the suggestions below. Please read through guidance notes thoroughly. Children should <u>not</u> bring Madrasah bags on the Party Day.

❖ The instructions below are very important as some students suffer allergies.

Our suggestion (to ensure variety) is to please give your child: 10 x the item that your child was requested to bring (Drink/Samosa/Kebab/Crisps). However, if you are unsure, then please send any item x 10.

Do's (We have no choice but to return items, if the guidance below is not followed):

- All food & drink must be **Suitable for Vegetarians** (except Samosas & Kebabs if you have been told to bring these items) & **Free from Insect Based Derivatives** e.g. cochineal.
- All food & drinks must be **Alcohol Free** & **Nut-Free**.
- Please only send the above contributions in **disposable containers or carrier bags**. Any hard containers etc. left behind will be disposed of.

Don'ts:

- Please do not send **Fizzy Drinks.**
- If you have been told to contribute drinks, then send small cartons of fruit juice with straws. Please do not send large cartons or bottles of juice as we will not be using cups. Large cartons/bottles will be returned.
- Please do not send **curries**, **rice** etc. as we are not having a full meal but only snacks. If you have been told to bring hot foods, then this should be a **Finger Food** (**Snack**). Other foods will be returned.
- Please do not send **cakes** of any kind or items that need cutting or preparation.
- All confectionary items should not be family sized items but individually wrapped for 1 person.

Any leftover food will be distributed and used by the Madrasah at their discretion

Holidays: Madrasah is closed on Sat 24th & 31st Dec 2022 | Madrasah will re-open on: 7th Jan 2023

Wassalaamu Alaykum

Yusuf Rawat (Head Teacher)